HONG KONG NETWORK TV LIMITED

Room 605-606, 6th Floor, Bank of America Tower, 12 Harcourt Road, Central, Hong Kong

Tel: (852) 2891-3733

Fax: (852) 2810-9688

October 07, 2000

Information Technology and Broadcasting Bureau
1/F – 2/F Murray Building

Garden Road

Central

Hong Kong

Attn:  Miss Linda So







BY FAX AND BY MAIL
Dear Linda So,

Consultation on the Implementation of Carrier Licence under Telecommunications Ordinance as amended by the Telecommunication (Amended) Ordinance 2000
With reference to your letter dated 9 September 2000, regarding the Implementation of Carrier Licence, we would like to express our opinions as follows.

Though elaborated in clause 11, we think a subscription TV licence is not necessarily a telecommunication licence.  It is because, as defined in clause 8, carrier licence concerns the establishment or maintenance of a telecommunication network.  If a subscription licensee does not operate transmission facilities and rents networks from licensed carriers for its service delivery, the licensee should not be required to get the “carrier licence”, provided that set-top boxes and interfaces to network carriers are not considered as carrier equipment.  Please confirm our understandings.

In addition, we would like to clarify if the existing FTNS operators, e.g. HKT and HGC, have the rights to deliver subscription TV services without acquisition for the restricted version of new carrier (fixed) licence (annual fee $100,000).  We would also clarify if holders of a fully-fledged version of carrier (fixed) licence (annual fee $1,000,000) or a carrier (mobile) licence are entitled to transmit subscription TV service.

Should you have any queries, please feel free to contact me or Mr. Tom Lee at (852) 2891‑3733.

Thank you for your attention and looking forward to hearing from you.
Yours faithfully,

John Sham

Chief Operating Officer
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